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October 14, 2022 – Cool season has begun in Northern Thailand and we are enjoying the break 

from the high heat and heavy rains. We are currently switching gears into travel mode as we 

prepare for a 2-month trip to the US to visit family. With that said, we are rejoicing in much answered prayer regarding 

the ministry here in Thailand. 

 

Visa Renewal: We just received another year extension to our volunteer visas. Thank 

you for your intercession! 

 

Visitors to Church: Ever since our move to the new building, we’ve been having some 

new visitors to our Sunday morning service. Please be in prayer for the following 

individuals: 

• Gu Lin and his brother Gu Kant – Gu Lin is close to salvation.  

• Ku Maung Maung – We witnessed to him several years ago and he just recently 

desired to come to church, seeking answers for addictions in his life. 

• Jawm – A young Shan man who has experienced oppression from evil spirts and is looking for help. 

• Ku Nai Min and his sister Pyo Pyo – Friends of John. They have some past experience with a Catholic church, but 

no real understanding of the Gospel.  

• Royal and her family – They are curious neighbors that have a desire to visit and learn English. They also have a 

Catholic background, which is rather unusual for a Shan family.  

 

Gospel Outreach: We’ve had some great opportunities to share the Gospel with families 

from Myanmar this last month. Each Sunday night, Bro. Luke and I have led an outreach 

to flood victims and families struggling to meet daily needs. Every time we’ve had a 

captive audience to share about Christ. We’ve already been able to reach over 90 families 

with the Gospel in this way – most of which live less than 5 minutes from our church 

building. Please continue to pray for the seeds sown and for these individuals to read the 

book of Romans that they have received.  

 

Church Requests: Please pray for continued faithfulness and unity among our church 

members. We trust that the Lord to give the right messages to Bros. Luke and Heaven as 

they together share the preaching and leading of the worship service over the next 10 

weeks. Our short time away should be a good opportunity for the 

church members to grow in their responsibilities and unity as a 

body of believers. We also realize that there will be many 

challenges and opportunities to drift apart. May the Lord protect 

and strengthen His church. 

 

Family requests: We are all recovering from some sickness and appreciate your prayers for good 

health and strength. Please also pray for many details to fall into place for our long journey to the 

US on October 25th. We are excited to visit with our home church and with family members in PA 

and TX. Our children are especially excited about the trip, and we’re all looking forward to good 

times of fellowship ahead.  

 

Thank you for your continued intercession and support! God continues to provide for our every need, and we are humbled 

by your care and kindness. May the Lord richly reward you for your investment in His harvest field.   

 

Because of Christ, 
Nat, Anne, Paul, Ellie, Rachel, and Luke Williams 
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